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Doctor Volmar Antonio Pérez Ortiz
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Doctor Luis Camilo Osorio



General Carlos Alberto Ospina

Fiscal General de la Nación



Comandante General de las Fuerzas Militares

via FAX: 011 571 317-0111

General Martin Orlanda Carreño

Comandante General del Ejército 

January 23, 2004

Dear Sirs:

We are deeply concerned about the incursion beginning January 5 of 500 to 800 armed men wearing uniforms of the AUC (United Self-Defense Forces of Colombia, the largest paramilitary group) into villages in Arenal municipality, Bolivar department. The villages concerned are Unión-Doradas, Las Doradas, Santo Domingo, Muelas, Sabana and Soya.

The actions of these armed men toward the villagers have been reprehensible. Two villagers were assassinated, several were savagely beaten and several others disappeared. More than 200 families have been forced to flee the area because of the intimidating presence of these members of the paramilitary and the maltreatment they are responsible for.  The occupation by the paramilitaries has been allowed to continue despite the fact that the National Army has established a base at La Plaza, located scarcely four hours from the occupied area.

We strongly urge you to investigate the above-mentioned incursions and to bring to justice those responsible.  In November 2003 the International Opinion Tribunal held in Paris condemned the Colombian state as responsible for serious crimes against humanity committed in this region between 1996 and 2002.  As a consequence of your high position in Colombia, you have the authority and the responsibility to put an end to human rights violations such as those detailed above. We urge you to do so.

Thank you for your prompt attention.

Sincerely,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai, Coordinator

cc:  
Dr. Carlos Franco, Director del Programa Presidencial de Derechos Humanos y de Derecho Internacional

     
 
Humanitario  ~ via email:  cefranco@presidencia.gov.co   

     
Dra. Elba Beatriz Silva, Directora de la Unidad de Derechos Humanos y de Derecho Internacional Humanitario

      

via email: elbsilva@fiscalia.gov.co
     
Ambassador Luis Moreno, Embassy of Colombia ~ via FAX:  1.202.232.8643

      
William Wood, US Ambassador to Colombia ~ via FAX: 011 571 315.2038
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The following people hereby urge that you take action on this matter as indicated in this letter:
